
Term 3  Week 10  Tuesday 25th September 2018. 

Recognising Our Great Students 
Congratulations to the following students who received 
merit awards at yesterday’s K-6 Assembly: 
Bronze:  Willow, Spencer, Jay, Georgia, Ryan, Taj, 

Sam, Joey, Ryan 
Silver:  Lyla, Taiasha, Mary, Jayden, Connor, Ruby 
Gold:  Simone 
Gold Bar 1:  Connor 
Gold Bar 2:  Hailey, Emily 

 
Regional Athletics Carnival 2018  
On Friday the 14th of September, 19 children represented 
our District at the Regional Athletics Carnival at the AIS in 
Canberra. Thanks to all the parents and carers who 
supported the athletes and also to the year 6 parents and 
Mr Pacey who organised for pick ups from their Canberra 
excursion. Excellent results were achieved for both the 
individual and relay events, with 7 athletes now progressing 
to the State Carnival in Homebush next term.  
Aliyah 2nd 100m, 1st 200m, 2nd 800m,  8th Long Jump 
Saige 13th 100m,  9th 200m 
Brodie 2nd 100m,   2nd 200m 
Jaya 17th 100m,  11th Long Jump 
Annabelle 6th 800m, 1st High Jump 
Hailey 13th 800m 
Brianna 13th Long Jump 
Ruby 13th Discus 
Joshua 2nd 800m, 13th 100m, 14th 200m 
Wil 12th 800m 
Jack 9th Long Jump 
Harry 17th Shot Put 
Hayden 21st Discus 
Jnr Girls Relay: 1st 
Aliyah, Kaylee, Brianna, Saige  
Snr Boys Relay 10th 
Jack, Joshua, Matthew, Connor 
Jnr Boys Relay 
Sonny, Nate, Liam, Thomas 
 
All the children should be super proud of their efforts.  
Congratulations to Aliyah, Annabelle, Brodie, Joshua, 
Brianna, Kaylee and Saige who  will represent the South 
Coast Region next term at the State Carnival. 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING THIS WEEK 
 
WEDNESDAY 

 Year 5 return from Berry Camp 
 
THURSDAY 

 Surf  Safety Talk 
 
FRIDAY 

 Fire Truck visit 

 Cate’s  Head Shave for Holly Burns Foundation 

 Last day for Term 3 

COMING EVENTS 
 

Students Return 
Monday 15th October 

 
Tennis Coaching 3C, 3H, 3D, 4A, 4C 

Commences in Week 1, Term 4 
 

Year 2 Swimming 
22nd October—2nd November 

 

Kindergarten 2019 
Orientation sessions 

30th October & 9th Nov or 2nd & 6th Nov 
 

Tennis coaching 1T, 1R, 1S, 1/2J, 
2RB, 2O 

Commences in Week 4, Term 4 

Fund Raising for Holly Burns 
Foundation 
This Friday 28th September at 1:15pm Cate 
Morrison will be having her head shaved by Local 
hairdresser Angela Brooke as part of her fund 
raising effort for the Holly Burn Foundation. Cate's 
hair will be going to Variety to create a cancer 
patients wig and of course all the funds Cate has 
raised over the last months will be going directly to  
the Holly Burns Foundation. Cate reached her first $ 
goal and has reset her target 3 times and would 
love the support of the Milton Public School 
community. 
Students are encouraged to 
come to the school hall at 
lunch time. There will be a 
gold coin donation required to 
witness Cate having her 
actual head shaved. This will 
be collected at the Assembly 
door. 



ICAS Success 
Successful students receiving Credit, Distinction and  High 
Distinction certificates for ICAS Spelling, Writing and 
English. 

Tennis Coaching 
A wonderful opportunity has been offered to the students 
at Milton Public school by local tennis coach, Kevin 
Murphy. Students will complete three sessions of tennis 
coaching at the Milton tennis courts with the students in 
their class. Tennis is a fantastic sport for fitness, hand-eye 
coordination and for socialisation. Tennis is also a sport 
that can be played well into old age and is an opportunity 
not to be missed. Many classes have already participated 
in tennis coaching sessions this term and had a great 
time. Next term 3C, 3D, 3H, 4A and 4C will attend 
sessions in Weeks 1, 2 and 3. Notes have been sent 
home with students and we would love to have notes and 
payment in by the end of this term. Classes 1R, 1S, 1T, 
1/2J, 2O and 2RB will attend sessions in weeks 4, 5 and 
6. Notes for these classes will be sent home next term. 
 

Year 4 Jervis Bay Dolphin/Whale watch 
excursion. 
On Monday 17th September, all of year 4 went to Jervis 
Bay for the amazing Dolphin/Whale watch. It was 3 hours 
on the cruise with lots of wildlife to see. Some students 
were sick. After the cruise we had lunch in the park with 
an amazing climbing pyramid. 
We went on the bus to Huskisson. We were going on the 
dolphin watch cruise and everyone couldn’t wait. Once we 
were on board Keoni and I sat down and had crunch and 
sip. The top deck was crowded but as soon as the first 
sighting of a female seal and its baby, everyone rushed to 
the front to see them. The captain said the mother seal 
was about 1-2 metres long and 250kg! 
After journeying through the heads the dolphins followed 
our every move while they were hunting for fish. Some 
students were feeling sick. I was out the front, wind in my 
face watching what I thought was about 12 dolphins. Then 
out on the horizon we saw three humpback whales. After a 
while we had to head home due to the time frame and 
ammunition practise at Beecroft range. 
When we were back at shore, we went to the park for 
lunch and had fun climbing on the huge pyramids. Most 
people found their land legs and felt better. We had a 
great day out on Jervis Bay. 
Christian Ireland 4C 

War on Waste! WOW! 
Thank you so much to last week's warriors! I would 
particularly like to acknowledge Maya and Olivia who 
worked with a very keen group of Kindy "Warriors". 
Your initiative and cleverness in encouraging the 
younger students with a game of "stuck in the mud" 
when they had completed collecting and sorting soft 
plastic was brilliant. Thanks also to Olivia again, who 
took it upon herself, after the fete had concluded to 
still do the soft plastic job (all her other warriors were 
absent or had gone home) and then continue with 
Mrs Harding's recycling. This week's wonderful 
"Warriors" are: 
1. Mrs Harding's Recycling: Josh, Jack, 
Cameron, Dylan and Bayden 
2. Staffroom: Mia, Sonny and Danyah 
3. Compost: Isaiah and Kalula 
4. Recycling: Annie-Maree and Ruby 
5. Soft Plastic: Evie, Tilly, Torah, Lilla, Willow, Ava 
and Grace 
The above students have already displayed excellent 
organisational skills and enthusiasm for a job that is 
not always joyful! We are lucky at MPS to have so 
many selfless and caring students who are totally 
committed to the future of the environment!  

The Future of our Canteen 
Our canteen is a busy place with hundreds of families 
buying recess and/or lunch on a regular basis. The 
school employs a canteen manager however we rely 
on 2-3 volunteers each day to help with the amount of 
work required to get lunches out on time. 
We have had a good response to our call for help 
over the last few weeks but we still need more 
helpers for most days. No experience is necessary, 
we just need a bunch of happy, positive people who 
can lend a hand to keep the canteen operating. We 
will even supply you with lunch. 
Is this you? Can you help? Please phone Bec our 
canteen manager through the school 
office (4455 1504) between 9:30am and 2:30pm 
school days, or fill-out the return slip included with this 
newsletter. 

This week’s special at the canteen 
 

Bulla Ice Cream Cups 
$1.30 

 
Available lunch time only 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

Wednesday 26/9 Naomi Sharrock 
 Ashley Mangles 
 Kelly 
Thursday 27/9 Steph 
 Helper Needed 
Friday 28/9 Cheryl 
 Kelly 
 Helper Needed 
Term 4 
Monday 15/10 Jen Sheather 
 Helper Needed 
Tuesday 16/10 Annete Puglisi 
 Helper Needed 



Thank you so much to everyone for yet 
another brilliant Fete Day! Once again, 
we were blessed with sensational 
weather and at 11 o’clock on Friday, the 
school exploded into a mass of 
excitement, smiles and laughter.  The 
Milton Public School fete is unique, the 
secret to its success, year after year is 
dedication, support, hard work, but most 
importantly the sense of community. So 
many people have been involved in 
making this annual event a success, all 

of it is done for each and every one of you.  
To all of the teachers at MPS, thank you for organising such wonderful stalls 
and for continuing to be the amazing and dedicated people that you are. 
To all of the students, thank you for your energy and enthusiasm on the day! 
The highlights of my day were by far seeing your beautiful smiles, hearing 
your laughs and hearing the joy in your voices.  
To Rebecca in the canteen, thanks for all of your support leading up to and 
on fete day. Thank you for letting the ladies who ran the Devonshire Tea and 
Asian food invade the canteen. You have been so flexible and 
accommodating; we appreciate your support. 
To the ladies in the Front Office, thank you also for all of your support as 
well. There is no much that goes on behind the scenes, not only for the fete, 
but particularly the raffle. More often than not, the Front Office is the go-to 
and holding place for things such as the huge raffle box and books for the 
book stalls, thank you for being part of our team. 
To Steve and George, our hard-working GA’s. Thanks so much for all of your 
efforts in helping to get the fete set up and packed away again. Nothing was 

a hassle on the day, thanks so much guys! 
Thank you to all of the volunteers who helped 
to setup and run stalls, without your help, we 
could not have run as many stalls as we did. 
We had more than 65 volunteers and many 
more just offered their help on the day. An 
awesome effort! 
To all of the businesses who supported MPS 
for the raffle and on fete day, thank you so 
much for your kind donations. We have had 
more than 70 businesses directly support our 
school on fete day this year. We are 
absolutely overwhelmed by how generous 

our local community is, your on-going support is truly appreciated. 
Thank you to everyone who supported the raffle! A special mention and 
congratulations to Alysha Kilborn. Well done Alysha, you sold the most 
raffle books in the whole school. As a token of our appreciation, Alysha 
has been presented with a $60 voucher to Toy World, Ulladulla 
Finally, to all of the members of the P&C:  Fete preparations started way 
back in Term 2, as the time got closer, the pressure intensified and the 
energy just grew. Last Tuesday night, we have finished our meetings at 
about 10:45. I tried to get everyone home earlier but the team just wanted 
to keep going, they wanted the details to be perfect and we just wanted 
to finish folding all of those tickets! So many hours have been spent at 
meetings, preparing stalls, ordering products, organising floats, seeking 
donations, collating raffle tickets, contacting businesses, baking, making 
fairy floss, organising prizes and the list goes on. From the bottom of my 
heart, thank you so much to each and every one of you. We have a great 
team.  Your commitment to this school and to every student has not gone 
unnoticed.  
It is with absolute pride and excitement that I would like to reveal that at 

this stage, the total amount of money raised from the 
raffle and fete is $29,000. A final 
amount will be announced next term 
once all invoices and takings have been 
received.  The P&C will now work with 
the school to discuss, plan and 
purchase resources that will support all 
students at MPS.  
 
Thank you again to everyone involved! 
 
Anita Barry P&C  President 

Milton Public School P&C Fete 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
The following articles have been submitted for 
inclusion in our parent newsletter and are not part of 
Milton Public School curriculum. 
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY CREATIVE KIDS 
WORKSHOPS 

At Milton Public School 
Suitable for 6yrs & over.. 

 
BEASTIES! - 10am-12 noon Tuesday 2

nd
 Oct.  $25 

Explore the world of wild things. Make a beastly 
mask to hang on the wall and create your own mix ‘n’ 
match paperdoll monsters. 
 
FABRIC & FIBRES -10am-12noon Tuesday 9

th
 

Oct.  $25 
Explore weaving and winding, soft sculpture and 
stitch in this busy, colourful workshop. 
 
Bookings essential – message Jan 0477552931 

 
Shoalhaven Football  
Shoalhaven Football will be holding holiday clinics in 
October  ages 5 – 13 years – 
Lighthouse Oval Ulladulla 4

th
 & 5

th
 October 

Gerringong 8
th
 & 9th October 

South Nowra 10
th
 & 11

th
 October 

9am – 12 noon  
Cost = $70 
To register email  
mjonno1@bigpond.com.au or phone  0488034500 
 
Join Nippers 
Nippers is a great part of surf lifesaving for 7-14yo 
children. Nippers get to spend time at the beach with 
friends, learn ocean skills and confidence in a safe 
environment, and get to do fun racing and carnivals. 
It runs Sunday mornings from 9-11, starting October 
21.  Registration is open online, or at the club on 
October 7 at the surf club. 
 

Farmers 5K 
On Saturday November 3

rd
 it’s time to pull together, 

right now our Farmers are 
doing it tougher than any 
other time in living history. 
The Farmers 5K is a 5km 
walk, jog, skip or run along 
the beautiful Huskisson 
coastal path to support our 
local Farmers that are in 
need. We are aiming to 
raise $10,000 and all 
proceeds of the event will 
be distributed to local 
farmers by Rotary Nowra. 
Kids are $15 and Adults $20 a small gesture to 
support the backbone of our community. It will be a 
great community feel free to bring the pram and the 
pooch, this event is for the entire family. For more 
information and to get your entry visit this link https://
www.eliteenergy.com.au/event/farmers-5k-charity-fun
-run/.  
 
 

Canteen Helper 
Yes, I can help in the canteen now and again.  
 
My name is ………………………………….         My number is ……………………………………. 
 
Days that suit are …………………………..         The best time to call me is …………………………….. 
 
Please return this note to the school office and we will pass it on to Bec.        Thank you. 

Akwa 
Annabel's Café 
Apple and Arrow 
Astute Physiotherapy & Allied Care 
Beachside Pharmacy Ulladulla 
Bella Real Estate 
Bendigo Bank 
Bliss Gifts and Homewares 
Breakers Café 
Brown Sugar 
Ted’s Quality Butcher Milton 
Coastal Paddle Surf 
Coles 
Comfort Shoes 
Country Leather 
Driftwood 
Duke and Co. 
Early Bait and Tackle 
Emma Wilson Naturopath 
Essence of Milton 
Ethical Spirits 
Eye Q Optometrists 
Flour, Salt, Water 
Geoff Metzler & Associates 
Go Vita 
Harbour Bookshop Ulladulla 
Harvest Bar 
Hayden's Pies 
Heritage Bakery 
Home @ Last 
Home Address 
Ingenia Holidays 
Jamberoo Action Park 
Jay Rash & Co Jewellers 
John Blunden 
Lake Conjola Bowling & Rec Club 
Milkhaus 
Milton Chemist 
Milton Chinese 
Milton Clothesline 
Milton Family Medical 
Milton Hair Design 

Milton Ulladulla ExServos Club 
Mini Golf Batemans Bay 
Miss Moss 
Mollymook Beach Hut 
Mollymook Beach Surf School 
Mollymook Fine Wines & Ales 
Mollymook Golf Club 
Mollymook Medical Centre 
Mollymook Quality Meats 
Nikki B's 
Pilgrims 
Priceline Pharmacy 
Reflections of Spirit 
Salty Sea Dog Streetwear 
Sarah Gabrielle 
Shoalhaven Zoo 
Somethings Brewing 
Sonya Blondinau 
South Coast Careers College 
South Medical 
Spaces @ 2538 
St Isidore 
Summer People 
Sweet and Scrumptious 
Tailor Made Financial 
Tallwood 
Tanoshi Japanese Restauant 
The Guild 
Tipsy Fig 
Tony's Italian Ristorante Bar Seafood 
Toyworld Ulladulla 
Trees Adventure 
Ulladulla Bakery Café 
Ulladulla Medical Clinic 
Wild Ivy 
Wild Ivy Milton 
Wild Poppies 
Woodburn Deli Mollymook 
Woodstock Chocolate 

Shoalhaven City Council is inviting families to 
get involved in Children’s Week which is being 
held from 19-28 October.  There are over 15 
Council supported events across the region. 
From the Drop-in Lego challenge, games 
afternoons, movies and Spooky Storytime at the 
Libraries held during the week, to Paint the 
Town REaD Black and Yellow - Aggies 
1st Birthday at the Nowra Showground Pavilion 

on Monday, 22 October from 11 am to 1 pm, there is something to 
suit all ages up to 12 years. 
The theme of Children’s Week this year is to encourage learning 
and playing with many of the events aiming to build on creativity, 
education, flexibility and play. 
To see the list of events go to: https://
www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/My-Council/Media-Releases/
ID/2947/Celebrate-Childrens-Week-19-28-October-2018For more 
details, contact Melissa Andrews at Council on Tel: 4429 3411. 

mailto:mjonno1@bigpond.com.au
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What’s happening in the 
School Holidays? 

Kevin Murphy—Tennis Australia qualified 

OCTOBER—SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
Week 1—Mon 1st, Tues 2nd, Wed 3rd, Thurs 4th 

Week 2—Tues 9th, Wed 10th, Thurs 11th 

Cost—$30 per day or $110 for the 4 days 

9.00am to 1.00pm 

Ulladulla Tennis courts—Warden Street Ulladulla 

For all bookings and enquiries phone  

Kevin Murphy on  

0417 359 721 



Thank you to these local businesses for supporting our Parent News 

Need Uniforms? 
Order hats, shirts and shorts now 
in the way that is most convenient for you. 
Online: www.muschooluniforms.com.au 
Email: belinda@muschooluniforms.com.au 
Phone: 0412 559 088 


